BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 12 October 2009

	


	Present

	Cllrs Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Smith, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Palmer, Hoult, Ash, Lucas (NDC) and Lord.



	108/2009/10
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllr Alexander, Daniel, Welch.



	109/2009/10
	Replies to any Questions Submitted by the Public in Accordance with Standing Order 45


	There were none.

	110/2009/10
	Minutes


	(a) The minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 14 September 2009 were approved and signed. 

(b) Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 28 September 2009 were approved and signed.



	111/2009/10
	Declarations of Interest


	There were none.



	112/2009/10


	Police Representation


	The Chairman welcomed Sgt Jeff Pearce to the meeting.  He reported that crime in the Braunton urban area was down 6% on the previous year.  However, the rural area was up by 11%.  He said that this was largely due to acquisitive crime and was in the more rural areas.  Criminal damage was down 25% on the previous year and assaults were also down by 50% on the previous year.  Burglaries other were up one on the previous year to five and burglary dwellings were up by one also. Theft was up by 25% on the previous year, again this was due to the increase in acquisitive thefts.  The underlying trend in crime as a whole was down.  He reported that the PCSO’s were working closely within the community including work with victims of crime and working with the schools.

They were about to start a Community School Speed Watch, which had been running in Bude for some time and had targeted 1,000 drivers in a 12-month period and had a very large impact.  The pupils from the school would be provided with speed guns and tabards and they would be talking to any speeding drivers.  This was due to start with the pupils from Kingsacre School looking at the Saunton Road area on Wednesday 14 October.  All of the schools within the parish would be allocated a particular area.  He also reported that they were setting up a Community Speed Watch and were looking for volunteers to join them to record speeds in a bid to encourage prevention.  The advantage of this scheme was that the car and number plates were recorded and a letter was issued via the police and this information was held nationwide so if they were to be caught again they would be revisited and targeted.

Sgt Pearce also gave a short update on the shelter at the Braunton Bowl, which had now been removed, and the atmosphere and the activities within the area had definitely improved.  The police were to work with the users and the parents of the users of the Bowl in order to provide some more equipment within it.

A meeting was being held on Wednesday 14 October 2009 at the Cricket Club between the police and Small Boats and Angling Association to discuss Vellator Quay.  It was AGREED that Cllr Hoult as the Parish Council’s representative would attend the meeting.

Sgt Pearce also reported that a Street Champion Scheme was also being introduced and this was a partnership between the Community, Devon and Cornwall Community Watch Association, Devon and Cornwall Constabulary, The Fire Service, Local Councils, Local Housing Associations, Neighbourhood Watch and Safer North Devon.  Schemes would work differently in each area and Street Champions would in some cases, report issues that had been raised to them, whilst others would help to organise and set up events to deal with some of those issues.  The main purpose of the Street Champion Scheme was to ensure that issues within the area were raised and resolved and this would be done with the help and support of the wide range of agencies involved.

Cllr Mrs Chesters raised the issue of driving speeds on Wrafton Road outside the schools, especially at school time, which she stated was getting worse.  Sgt Jeff Pearce stated that it was the same with all the schools and they were working with them to try and improve the situation.

Cllr Lucas said that there were also concerns in this area regarding buses and parked traffic and Sgt Pearce said that the lay bys were not bus stops so that anybody could legitimately park in them.  However, they were working with the school and the civil parking enforcement officers to try and resolve these problems. If the lay bys were designated as bus lanes then the civil parking enforcement officers could then enforce any parking issues in these lanes.  

Cllr Mrs Shapland queried how the police would decide if someone was truly representative of their community and not just raising issues that were peculiar to them.  Sgt Pearce said that it was possible that this could happen however, when issues were raised they would look at each one on its’ own merits and they were obviously aware of some of the ongoing issues in various different areas within the parish.  

The Chairman thanked him for attending the meeting and he left at this point.



	113/2009/10


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved and                                   drawn in the total sum of £6,649.53.

(b) Statement of Accounts for August and September 

2009 was noted.

         

	114/2009/10


	Action Sheet
	This was noted.  Council requested that their thanks go to the Parish Council’s outside staff for their work in keeping the village, tidy, especially for the Anchor area, which had been looking particularly lovely this year.



	115/2009/10


	North Devon Council’s Customer Service Centre


	The Chairman welcomed Ms Emma Ingle to the meeting.  She informed members that she had been the Customer Service Centre Manager for three years and was responsible for the day to day running of the centre, the role out of new services and the promotion of the centre.  The Customer Service Centre crossed three sites, the Community Centres at South Molton and Ilfracombe, as well as North Devon Council.  The main areas that they were involved in were parking, planning, environmental health, recruitment, the Champion Bus Scheme and the Super Sports Scheme.  She explained the use of the computerised telephone system that they used and how this ensured that enquiries were directed to the Customer Service Officer with the relevant experience to deal with them.  They were working hard to improve the profile within the District and would welcome any suggestions that would improve the service they provided to members of the public.

Cllr Lord queried whether council tax could be paid over the telephone and she said that this was possible. They could take payments over the telephone, if necessary, but usually these were referred to Lynton House.  He also queried whether they had a target for answering the telephone and she replied the target was 18 seconds and they achieved this 80% of the time.  He also queried the number of lines that went into the Customer Service Centre and she said she did not know exactly how many there were altogether, however they did have about 50% of the lines that went into the Council as a whole.  She also explained that the switchboard was a single line and although came under the auspices of the Customer Service Centre was a separate entity.  

She left some information cards for members of the public with contact details and the Chairman thanked her for attending and she left the meeting at that point.



	116/2009/10


	Planning
	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	117/2009/10
	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that it had been confirmed that the £25,000 from Devon County Council was to be used for the BMX Track Project.   There was also an additional £25,000 available for Braunton Football Club.  However, this was subject to written confirmation of the project and the work involved.



	118/2009/10
	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	Cllr Lucas reported that the staff at North Devon Council had taken part in the Jeans for Genes Day and had raised £240.  He also reported that he had attended the West Devon Civic Service.



	119/2009/10


	Request for Use of Recreation Ground for Open Day Sunday 11 July 2010


	This was AGREED.

	120/2009/10


	The Case For A No-Lights Trial – The Square Braunton


	The Chairman reported that a response had been received regarding Council’s letter requesting a ‘No-Lights Trial’ and a meeting to discuss further.   The letter was from Matthew Scriven the Traffic Policy Manager at Devon County Council and stated that they did not consider it appropriate to remove or switch off the signals at The Square in Braunton, at this time.  However, he stated that Devon County Council would revisit the location to ascertain if anything could be done to improve the situation in a cost effective and safe way.  He suggested that any meeting should follow this investigation, as it was important that they had all the facts and evidence available first.  It was AGREED that Council would write back to Mr Scriven requesting that a meeting be arranged prior to their revisiting the location in order that Council’s views on changes could be discussed.



	121/2009/10


	Date for Finance & Administration Committee Meeting


	It was AGREED that the meeting would take place on either Wednesday 28 October 2009 or Friday 30 October 2009 at 9.00 am subject to availability of Councillors.

	122/2009/10


	Date for Property Committee Meeting
	It was AGREED that this would take place prior to the Additional Planning meeting on 26 October 2009 at 6.00 pm.

	123/2009/10


	Request for Bus Shelter at Knowle


	Chairman informed members that an email had been received from Mr Phillip Milton regarding a request for a bus shelter at Knowle for Ilfracombe bound passengers.  He stated that he had raised this matter with Devon County Council who were looking into the cost of this and who had informed him that they would only provide a shelter on the condition that the Parish Council were prepared to take on the future maintenance.  He was therefore writing to ascertain whether the Council would be able to undertake this.  It was AGREED to respond to Mr Milton to say that Council would be contacting Devon County Council regarding this and thanking him for his interest in the matter.  It was AGREED Cllr Mrs Chugg would raise this with Devon County Council as the Parish Council would wish to look at priority areas for shelters if there was money available for any new ones.



	124/2009/10


	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (d) were received and noted.

(c) Sarum Graphics It was AGREED to minute Councils’     

     thanks to Mrs Pauline D’Rane, the Assistant Parish 

     Council, for all her work in putting together the 

     Parish Newsletter which had gained 84th position out 

     410 entries in the National Parish Magazine Awards.


The meeting closed at 8.30pm.




.............................................. The Chairman
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